
End of Key Stage Two Assessments 2024



• What are end of key stage two assessments?

• All children are assessed during the last term of year 6; for 2024, this is in the week
beginning 13th May.

• The aim of the tests is to establish whether pupils are working at an expected level in
English and Maths for the end of primary school and the start of secondary school.

• The results of the tests do not tell us how accomplished children are in other areas,
such as sport, music or art.

• Pupils sit six different tests in three subject areas: Maths, English Reading and English
Grammar, Spelling and Punctuation (SPaG).

• English writing judgements are made by year 6 teachers through teacher assessment,
based on evidence of independent writing gathered over the course of year 6.

• Test papers will cover curriculum areas which have been covered and built on during
the children’s entire primary school career, with a particular focus on areas covered
during KS2 (Years 3, 4, 5 and 6).

What we know as SATs or Standard Attainment Tests, are national curriculum tests that 
are usually taken by children at the end of key stage two.



Why should children take these tests?

• To celebrate their achievements in Reading, English and Maths and demonstrate what
they have learnt throughout their Primary Career.

• The results are an important part of the picture when it comes to secondary schools
deciding how to pitch lessons to their new Year 7s and, if they use setting and
streaming, to gauge where to put individual pupils.

• The results also support the extensive and detailed handover conversations that Year
6 and Year 7 teachers have at the end of the Summer Term to ensure as smooth a
start as possible for children going into secondary school.

• To give them valuable experience of ‘exam conditions’ and what it means to take a
statutory test.

• To start their journey of understanding ‘exam technique’ and ‘exam time management’.
These are essential skills to take into Secondary School.



• When do SATs happen?

Assessment week 
2024

Tests

Monday
13th May

English grammar, punctuation and spelling 
Paper 1: questions (45 minutes)
Paper 2: spelling (around 15 minutes)

Tuesday 
14th May

English reading (1 hour)

Wednesday
15th May

Mathematics
Paper 1: arithmetic (30 minutes)
Paper 2: reasoning (40 minutes)

Thursday 
16th May

Mathematics
Paper 3: reasoning (40 minutes)

Every primary school will test their pupils on the same subject at the same time during 
the week beginning 13th May 2024. The schedule of tests for this year looks like this: 
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• What happens with the results?

• All of the tests, with the exception of English writing, are marked externally

• Each child will receive a scaled score for their performance on the tests. 
This is a score between 80 and 120, where a score of 100 is considered to 
be average or working at the expected level of attainment at the end of 
primary school. 

• We will share pupils’ results in their end of year written report, which is sent 
home to parents in July. 

• In this report you will also receive the teacher assessment judgement for 
writing.  Around 25% of schools will be moderated on their assessment of the 
children’s writing, but we will not know if we have been selected for 
moderation until later in the Summer Term.
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